

Early Years Site: 103 Effingham Road, Lee, London SE12 8NS

Tel: 0208 852 0187

Deputy: Mrs Michelle Carey

ST — WINIFRED'S
CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

Year 2 & Junior Site: Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 0SJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell

Committed to Safeguarding

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk Web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Newsletter No 33

26th May, 2017

Notes for your diary

Friday 26th May – last day of this half term Monday 5th June – return to school Thursday June 8th – School closed for General Election (both sites) Friday 16th June – School disco at Junior site

Friday 14th July – Summer BBQ 6-8pm at Junior site

The year is really racing by.

Events this week

Dear Parents and Carers,

Half term again already!

Year 6 returned from school journey late on Monday. They had a fantastic experience in the Isle of Wight. Then on Tuesday, 42 of our year 2 pupils went to Wrotham for two days. They had a brilliant time in the glorious sunshine. The rest of our year 2 pupils also had a lovely two days; they went shopping in Sainsbury's and they had fun and a picnic in Manor House Gardens.

On Tuesday, all of our reception pupils had a great day at the Royal Observatory and on Wednesday they had a wonderful time taking part in Forest School activities at Manor House Gardens.

On Wednesday, 16 of our junior pupils went to John Ball School to perform in the collaborative choir concert. They were superb and we were all really proud of them. We were also extremely proud of our pupils who performed amazing solos at the Hither Green Festival on Thursday.

We sent two teams to Bonus Pastor to take part in the netball tournament. They played brilliantly and both teams finished first.

Our Building work is progressing really well and our first block of classrooms will arrive next week. They will be placed on the foundations which have been prepared in the playground area.

The next block will arrive straight after half term (5th, 6th and 7th June) and will be placed in the car park area.

Newstead Road will be closed to traffic on the days when the classrooms are being delivered.

It is really exciting to see our school developing so quickly.

Walk to School Week

Congratulations to 3A on winning our sustainable travel challenge. They will be going on a free trip to Bore Place Farm as a reward for their huge effort. All our classes made an incredible effort and we would like to thank you for your great support.



As part of our sustainable travel initiative 'Bike To School Week' starts on Monday 5th June until Friday 9th June.



First Communion Programme 2016/17 - Our Lady of Lourdes, Lee

The next session is on Saturday 10th June at 10:00am prompt. Children in the church and parents in the hall – teas and coffees will be available from 9:45am. This will be the final session before the practices (23rd +24th June) and the 1st Communion Masses (24th & 25th June)

Our Lady of Lourdes Chorus

Our Lady of Lourdes Chorus will be performing Schubert's Mass in G Major and other works by Schubert and Mendelssohn on Saturday 10th June at 7:45pm in Our Lady of Lourdes Church, followed by light refreshments in the hall afterwards. Please see the following link for more information: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Schuberts-Mass-In-G-Major-poster UPDATE1.pdf

A Message from the Friends:

The summer Discos will take place on Friday 16th June at the Junior school Hall and we are counting on you to help us on the day! We need around 10 helpers for each disco so if you can volunteer please email stwinifredsfriendsse12@gmail.com or send a message to your class whatsapp group. At the moment we have six volunteers for the infant disco and only two for the Juniors.

The Friends are delighted to have Peter James Estate Agents as one of our sponsors of the Summer BBQ on 14 July. Please help us raise funds for the school by simply having a Peter James board advertising the event in front of your property from mid-June until just after the BBQ. We will get a donation on each board and this will be added to the money we will raise on the day. Last year you helped us make £2000 just by signing up to the scheme so we are counting on you again! If you, your friends, family or neighbours wish to take part, please email us at stwinifredsfriendsse12@gmail.com by 15th June informing your address and postcode then leave the rest to us.

If your child has outgrown their school uniform please donate it to us. The Friends are planning a second hand uniform sale in the Autumn. We are particularly interested in uniforms for children aged 4 to 8 years old.

Lewisham Music May 2017 Newsletter

Please see the following link to read this Newsletter: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/test-post/

Attendance & Punctuality for this week

Please ensure your child is in school by 8.45 at the junior site and 9.15 at the infant site.

Total 43 late children throughout the school. Congratulations to 5T & 3U with no late children.

<u>Class</u>	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	<u>Class</u>	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	<u>Class</u>	Attendance	<u>Lates</u>
Reception C	97%	2	Year 2T	97%	3	Year 4K	96%	5
Reception B	99%	7	Year 2F	97%	3	Year4/5 L	99%	2
Year 1 A	98%	11	Year 3U	99%	0	Year 5T	96%	0
Year 1 R	93%	5	Year 3A	97%	3	Year 6M	92%	1
						Year 6F	96%	1

Have a really wonderful half term.

Margaret Hanrahan

















